

Bishop Cornish CEVA Primary School

Issue 35: 23rd June 2023 Phone: 01752 845463

Headteacher: Mrs Tracey Fletcher

Safeguarding Team: Tracey Fletcher (Headteacher and Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Vicky Oakes (Deputy Headteacher and Deputy Designated Safeguarding Lead)

Trust in the Lord with all your heart

Proverbs 3:5

This week's value: **Trust**

Dear parents and carers,

We began the school week with Collective Worship, where we explored the value of trust and looked at the promises that Jesus made to his disciples when he knew he was going to leave them.

- 'Do not let your heart be troubled.
- 'Trust in God; trust also in me.'
- 'In me you may have peace.'
- 'You may ask me for anything in my name and I will do it'
- 'Surely I am with you always, to the very end of the age.'

We then thought about the keeping of promises and how hard it is sometimes to keep them, and how disappointed or upset we can get if they are not kept.

In other news, all the children have been busy practising for our Sports Day next Wednesday and are looking forward to you joining us for the afternoon, please arrive no earlier than 1pm. Fingers crossed that the weather is on our side!

The children in KS2 have been singing their hearts out in readiness for our school production of 'Joseph and His Amazing Technicolor Dreamcoat'. They truly sound fabulous.

And finally, next Thursday we have our move up day, where the children including our new Reception Class will spend time with their new teacher. Everyone is very excited!

The class teachers and TAs for next year are as follows: Reception Class - Mrs Edlin and Mrs Wilmot

Year 1 - Mrs Dinham, Mrs Nile and Miss Quick

Year 2 - Mrs Oakes, Mrs Taylor

Year 3 - Mrs Hill, Mrs Garner and Mrs Rawlings

Year 4 – Mrs Southcott and Mrs Hall

Year 5 - Mrs Jones and Mrs Baker

Year 6 - Mrs Williams and Mrs Miller

Mr Brown will continue to be responsible for sport and Mrs Berry will be working across the school to support children.

Have a wonderful weekend,

Mrs Fletcher

Wednesday 28th June

Sports Day 1pm (gate opens at 12.45pm)

No After School Club following Sports Day
due to meeting for all staff, all children
finish at 3.15pm

Dates for your diary

Bag2School Collection

Wednesday 5th and Thursday 6th July KS2 Production – 5.30pm Saltash Community School

Thursday 13th July

Tea and Talk - 2.45-3.15pm

Wednesday 19th July

Leavers' Service - 1.45pm, St. Stephen's Church, all parents welcome

Friday 21st July

Last day of term – no clubs, all children finish at 3.15pm

Please bring in any
donations for the
Bag2School collection no
later than the end of the
school day on Tuesday 27th
June. Thankyou















Achievement Awards

Beau in Reception Class has amazed Mrs Berry this week by how well he plays with his friends and takes part with enthusiasm. His phonic spelling and reading are superb!

This week's achiever certificate goes to Oscar in Year 1 who has been working hard in all his subjects, especially in Literacy, writing some fantastic sentences about Sally and the limpet. He could also tell us some scientific facts about marine life further to our infant trip to the beach.

Lois in Year 2 has been working really hard on her writing this week. She has really tried to extend her ideas as she writes.

Jack in Year 3 for his continued efforts in all lessons. He works hard and keeps going.

Evelyn in Year 4 has been working really hard lately. She is a very keen reader and currently buried deep within a rather long Harry Potter book. Evelyn has also been working very hard with her maths, especially on learning her tables. Well done.

Finley in Year 5 has worked hard all year and is making fantastic progress in reading. Keep up your hard work Finley.

Jacob in Year 6 was on task in maths, produced a fantastic graph and then applied his learning to help and support others. He really is a team player. Well done Jacob.

Value Awards

Isabel in Reception Class is amazingly trustworthy and can always be relied upon to do the right thing. She is super kind to her friends and shares her games.

This week's value award for trust goes to Millie in Year 1 who is a trustworthy and kind member of Year 1. She can be trusted by friends and adults to be caring, hardworking and honest. Well done Millie.

Rosie in Year 2 always makes the right choices and can be trusted with any job. Thank you Rosie for being amazing!

Olivia in Year 3 did a great job remembering and reciting 'The Brownie Promise' in assembly.

Henry in Year 4 has really followed any advice in his learning offered to him lately and has carried this out, trusting in this. He can also be relied upon and trusted to follow instructions given. Well done.

Harry N in Year 5 is a trusted member of the class. Harry can always be trusted by both the adults in school and his friends to do the right thing.

The Award for our Value, Truth, goes to Wyatt. He has really reflected this week and thought about the transition to secondary and how he wants to move forward in a positive way. Well done Wyatt

Sports Report

Netball - League and County Cup Winners

Well done to our amazing Netball team who beat SRG on Wednesday 20-2 to secure the League title, winning all 7 games. This completes a brilliant double, having already won the County title earlier in the year. Special thanks to Molly's mum Amanda for all the help she has given me and the team this season.

Sports Day

All the children have been practising hard for Sports Day next Wednesday and so far the weather forecast is looking good!





This week in school we have...

Year 6 have been busy rehearsing and getting into character for the play. They sound amazing! They have produced a variety of graphs and charts using data of their choice. They have also been planning their sporting activities for Sports Day. It has been a very busy week!

This week in Reception Class the children have had great fun learning about volume and capacity. They have played in the water tray and used Rice Krispies to show the amounts in containers. They have also been busy practising for Sports day and are proving to be amazing athletes.

This week Year 1 have been reading the story, 'Sally and the Limpet' and writing some super sentences about the character and her adventures. In Maths they have been learning about money, in PSHE sharing baby photos and in Music experimenting with different instruments.

This week, Year 4 have really enjoyed learning all about life as A Roman soldier. We drew some great sketches of these and learnt all about the different pieces of equipment they carried. We are all working really hard on our singing skills learning the music for our production - the children are sounding fantastic.

This week Year 3 have been continuing creating sentences for their stories, honing their 'telling the time' skills, as well as rehearsing for the play and getting ready for Sports Day.

This week Year 2 have been really busy learning all about pictograms. They have even created one all about the teachers' cars. In literacy they have done some amazing writing about cheetahs, including writing about a cheetah attack. They loved dissecting seeds in science and are becoming quite the experts.

In English, Year 5 have edited and produced their best copy of their independent adventure story. In Maths, our learning this week has focused on timetables and interpreting information. In geography, the children have started to create their fact file about a country in South America. During PSHE, we are exploring the topic Changing Me. In Music, we have played the djembe drums and have been practising singing and performing for the school play.

Photo Gallery

Year 4







Reception



Year 3



Year 2



Year 1



Year 5



